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April 26, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance adopting the 2010 King County Open Space Plan: Parks, Trails, and Natural Areas.  This plan provides a framework to guide the King County Parks and Recreation Division in the planning, development, stewardship and management of its complex system of 200 parks, 175 miles of regional trails, and 26,000 acres of open space.  It also provides direction for King County’s continued development of an integrated system of regional greenways and waterways, natural areas, forest lands, a comprehensive regional trail system, major regional athletic complexes and a range of recreational and aquatic opportunities.  This plan furthers a key goal of the Draft King County Strategic Plan by placing continued emphasis on partnerships with volunteers, community groups, and businesses to support the stewardship and maintenance of parks and open space. 
The 2010 King County Open Space Plan: Parks, Trails, and Natural Areas reflects the many changes the division has undergone in recent years and reconfirms the agency’s mission and goals for providing and stewarding regional active and passive parks, trails, natural area parks, local rural parks and forest lands to provide recreation and environmental benefits to residents of King County and visitors.  The plan is informed by the previous planning efforts and public processes, including the Parks Business Transition Plan (2002), King County’s Open Space System: Parks, Trails, Natural Areas and Working Resource Lands (2004), the Regional Trails Inventory and Implementation Guidelines (2004), the Parks Futures Task Force Report (2007), the King County Comprehensive Plan (2008), and the 2009 King County Community Survey. 
The adoption of the plan is a requirement of the Washington State Recreation and Conservation Office (RCO) in order to be eligible for state and federal grant funding.  Consequently, the plan needs to be adopted before June 15, 2010.
King County’s open space system provides environmental benefits and recreational opportunities.  It offers places to recreate, exercise, participate in organized sports, and experience the solace of the natural environment.  It provides habitat for fish and wildlife, maintains air and water quality, offers scenic beauty, and helps retain forest activities in the county.  Trails link the features of the county’s regional open space system and serve recreation, transportation and habitat corridor functions.  King County’s open space system also contributes to the economic strength of the county by attracting businesses, jobs and tourists.  King County residents have repeatedly declared the importance of preserving open spaces and our quality of life through their continued support of funding for parks and recreation, and for the acquisition of a wide range of open space lands.  
As part of the intent to transmit the plan to the King County Council for their approval, the Parks and Recreation Division issued a Determination of Non-Significance (DNS) that included a State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) environmental checklist.  The DNS notice was published the week of April 5, 2010 for the 14-day public comment period.  The DNS and SEPA package as well as a summary of responses will be sent to those who provided comments as well as to the Clerk for distribution to Councilmembers. 
If you have any questions about this proposed ordinance, please contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.  Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Bob Burns, Interim Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP 

